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Dear Sisters and Brothers in the Lord: 
   
 During his recent journey to Ireland, Pope Francis 
spoke on the importance of the family.  Here are a few of 
his words.  “The Church is a family of families, and her 
indispensable role for the development of a fraternal and 
inclusive society.  The witness of conjugal love by cou-
ples of all ages were the veritable ‘points of light’ of 
these days.  Their stories remind us that marital love is a 
special gift from God, to cultivate each day in the 
‘domestic church’ that is the family.  How much the 
world needs a revolution of love, a revolution of tender-
ness that can save us from the current culture of the pro-
visional!  And this revolution begins in the heart of the 
family.” 
 
 The Pope emphasized that we need to listen to and 
to hear “the very touching witness of families who have 
suffered a great deal due to war, families renewed by for-
giveness, families whom love has saved from the spiral of 
addiction, families who have learned to use mobile 
phones and tablets properly and to give priority to time 
spent together.  The value of intergenerational communi-
cation and the specific role of grandparents in strengthen-
ing family ties and passing on the treasure of faith.  To-
day—it is hard to say—but it seems that grandparents are 
bothersome.  In this throw-away culture, grandparents are  

 
 
‘thrown away’; they are pushed aside.  But grandparents  
are wisdom, they are the memory of the people, the 
memory of families! …Young people and children must 
talk to their grandparents in order to continue history.  
Please do not discard grandparents. 
 
 Dear brothers and sisters, the World Meeting of 
Families was a prophetic, comforting experience, shared 
by many families committed to the Gospel way of mar-
riage and to family life; disciple and missionary families, 
leaven of goodness, holiness, justice and peace…The ide-
al is the united family.  May it succeed!” 
 
 In my life, one of the highest gifts God has given 
has been my family.  As children we were taught to re-
spect each other and to cherish the times we had together.  
We were taught to teach by example and to help others 
know within their life the meaning of being a part of our 
togetherness.  We learned that none of us has it altogeth-
er; but, together we have it all.  Let us pray that the Spirit 
of God continues to bless our parish family and enable us 
to stand by each other so that Christ stands among us.  
 
  Peace be with you, Monsignor 
 



Liturgical Ministers Schedule 

Parish Information  
  Monday  

10/22/2018 
Tuesday 

10/23/2018 
Wednesday 
10/24/2018 

Thursday 
10/25/2018 

Friday  
10/26/2018 

Saturday  
10/27/2018 

 
 

St. Mary  

 
NO MASS  

 
8:00 AM 

Poor Souls  

 
NO MASS  

 
8:00 AM 
Thomas 
James 

Marshall 

 
NO MASS 

 
2:30-3:30 

Confessions 

 
 

St. Ambrose  

 
8:00 AM 

Lionel 
Aquilar 

 
8:00 AM 

Mary 
Monica 

Duquaine 

 
8:00 AM 

Poor Souls  

 
8:00 AM 

Poor Souls  

 
8:00 AM  
Zachary 
Novak  

 
4:00 –5:00 

Confessions  

 
   Other  
   Locations 

 
 
 

 
 

 

11:30 AM 
St. Vincent 

Hospital  
 

Intentions of 
Msgr. Sell  

  
10:30 AM 
Providence 

 
Poor Souls  
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October 

27th & 28th 

 
Sat. 4:00 PM 

St. Mary 
 

 
Sat. 5:30 PM 
St. Ambrose  

 
Sun. 7:30 AM 

St. Mary 

 
Sun. 9:30 AM 
St. Ambrose 

 
 

 
Sun. 11:30 AM 

St. Mary 
 
 

 
Mass              

Intentions 
  

 
Timothy Vores  

 
John Robert 

Ulicne  

 
Mary Jane 

Borrelli  

 
Roger Chezem  

 
Pro Populo  

 
Reader 

 
Pat Pitcher 

 
Mark Loose  

 
Becky Hull 

 
Rebecca Degitz 

 
Juan Briones 

  
Eucharistic  
Ministers 

  
  
 

 
Joanna Greene  
Cheryl Hodson 

Jan Adams  
Tom Hodson 
Ron Adams H 

 
 

 
Nancy Bollman H  

Marian Dykes  
Nate Bell  

 
Carol Buckner  
C Cuckrowicz 
Michael Burns  

Pat Short  
Ron Buckner H  

 
 
 

 
H. Brownell H 

Chris Harrold H 
Lynn Hensley 
Greg Kalisz 

Stephanie Metz  
Angie Pitts  

 
Juana Cervantes 

Nancy Flores  
Jose Ibarra  

Marcela Ibarra  
Leonel Sierra H  

 
 

  
 

Servers 
  

 
Jeffrey Krieg 

A. Shepler 
Z. Shepler  

 
Simon Bell   

 
Irv Noll 

Carolyn Pitts  

 
Vanessa Harrold  
Vincent Ibarra  

 
Jose Ibarra  
Mya Ibarra 
J. Limon  
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PARISH COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Visit our website  - www.https://stambrosestmary.org 
On Line Giving— visit us at the following: 

St. Ambrose—https:// www.osvonlinegiving.com/272 
St. Mary—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/13 

 
Knights of Columbus 
 Saturday, Oct. 27th, we will be holding our annual Halloween Party for all children from 6-8 PM.  This 
event is free.  More details will be sent home with the school children, or you can call the Hall at 642-7946. 
The Columbian Hall is available for parties, weddings and fundraisers.  Contact Columbian Hall  
(765) 642-7946 for additional details.  Leave your name and telephone number, we will get back to you.  
 
October 23rd The Shepherd Who Didn’t Run:  Walking With Blessed Stanley Rother, presented by his 
cousin, Fr. Don Wolf.  
 This presentation will be at Our Lady of Mount Carmel church from 7-9 PM.  Fr. Don Wolf will provide 
an inspiring first-person testimony about the radical love of the first American-born martyr.  All attendees will 
receive a FREE blessed medallion featuring the likeness of BI. Stanley Rother! 
 
  

BOOK STUDY 
 Journey into the heart of St Therese of Lisieux's Little Way with the 33 Days to Merciful Love Book 
Study. Our six week study will begin on Monday, November 5th at 6:30 in the Holy Cross North school annex - 
Adult Meeting Room at St Mary and conclude with our Consecration to Divine Mercy on Saturday, December 
8th. We may all agree that we are in need of Mercy as is our whole Catholic Church. Please consider joining in 
this study of Mercy and may God grant us His Mercy. To register or with any questions contact Janice Storey at 
644-8467 or janicestorey9@gmail.com so books can be ordered 
 Reúnanse en una preparación de 33 días para la Consagración Mariana. En seis semanas leeremos y 
reflexionaremos sobre cuatro grandes santos marianistas y aprenderemos a acercarnos al corazón de Jesús a 
través del corazón de María. Comenzaremos el jueves 8 de noviembre a las 7:00PM en el anexo escolar del 
norte de Santa Cruz en Santa María y concluiremos con nuestra consagración a Jesús a través de María en la 
fiesta de Nuestra Señora de Guadalupe. Para registrarse o con cualquier duda contacte a Gaby Cazares (765) 
635 6348...  este taller necesita libros que pueden ser ordenados si usted gusta. 
 
 What is a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend?  It is positive, renewing experience for couples 
that have a good marriage, but want to make it even better!  This is a time for you and your spouse to spend 
time together and learn about the tools to nourish your Sacrament in a new way.  Future Marriage Encounter 
Weekends will be at Our Lady of Fatima  Retreat House,  Indianapolis, from 26-28 April and from 1-3 
November 2019, and at Mount Saint Francis Centre for Spirituality, New Albany, from 1-3 February 2019.  
Visit www.wwme.org for further information.  

  

Stewardship 
St. Ambrose        $      7,339     
YTD                     $  333,601 
NTD                     $  533,000 
 
St. Mary              $       7,493 
YTD                     $   397,971 
NTD                     $   738,000 
Renovation Fund  $          400    ($132,608 of $330 K) 



4 SPIRITUAL  LIFE 
 

 Eucharistic Adoration 
  St. Mary Adoration is on Thursdays from 2:00 to 7:00 PM.  
           Santa Maria la Adoracíon de Santa Maria es los jueves de 2:00 a 7:00 PM.  
 
RCIA—Faith journeys begin at all times of the year.  If you have questions about becoming Catholic, this is the 
place for you!  Sessions meet Tuesday evenings from 6:30-8:00 in the school annex at Holy Cross North.  You 
are welcome to learn more in a non-judgmental environment. 
 
SAVE THE DATES!  
RCIA is hosting two evenings of Adult Formation for both parishes at the Knights of Columbus (Columbian 
Hall)  @ 6:30 on Tuesday, October 23rd and Tuesday, October 30th.  David and Marcia Murphy will pre-
sent insight and help for our families-passing on our faith and why the Domestic Church is so important.  This is 
for parents, grandparents, godparents-anyone who cares about family!  Please join us.  Refreshments will be 
served.  
 
That Man Is You (TMIY) 
 It is a coming together of men 18 and over from both parishes, addressing the pressures and temptations 
that men face in our modern culture, especially those relating to their roles as husbands and fathers.   
The weekly meetings are held at the Columbian Hall (K of C behind the Toast Restaurant at 1225 Main St.) on 
Saturday mornings at 6:00 AM with breakfast, followed by a video presentation, and discussion.  For more  
information call Mike Evans at (765)602-0306. 
Week 7-Loving Sacrifice  

 Speaker:  John Sablan   

 The Greatest Love 

 How Are We Called to Lay Down Our Life for Others 

 True Freedom Finds Expression in Loving Sacrifice  

 The Holy Link Between Love and Sacrifice  

 How to Give Your Life Away to Those You are Entrusted With  

 

 
Please Pray For … 
Please remember in your prayers all those who are ill or injured, especially the sick and elderly in our parishes: 
The Military:  Josh Fisher , son of Gary and Kathy; Pvt. Jalen Lewis US Army, son of Stephanie Akin; 
Special Mark Schulten, Sergeant Joseph Schulten, Matthew Schulten HM3, grandsons of Cathy Thompson;  
Michael Shane Carter Air Force, grandson of Marllon and Emily Carter;  Lance Corporal Brock Acra stationed 
in Okinawa, Japan US Marine Corp. son of Greg and Sonia Acra. YN3 Tyler Brock, son of Karen (O’Connor) 
Brock.  First Lt. Sean Scally, 82nd Airborne, grandson of Tom Chezem, deployed to United Arab Emirates in 
December 2018.  

If you have a family member who is in the service and called to active duty and would like to add their 
name to a list for special prayers, please call the rectory and give us this information.  Let us pray for PEACE 
World Wide.  God Bless us all! 

 

 
Weekly Scriptures:   
 Sun.  Is 53:10-11, Heb 4:14-16, Mk 10:35-45; Mon.  Eph 2:1-10, Lk 12:13-21; Tues. Eph 2:12-22, Lk 
12:35-38 ; Wed.  Eph 3:2-12, Lk 12:39-48; Thurs. Eph 3:14-21, Lk 12:49-53; Fri.  Eph 4:1-6, Lk 12:54-59; 
Sat.  Eph 4:7-16, Lk 13:1-9 
 
 
 

“Lord let Your mercy be on us, as we place our trust in You. ” 
(Psalm 33:22) 



OUTREACH 
 

 
Prayers Intentions 
 Parishioners of St. Ambrose and St. Mary will pray for you and your special intentions.   Call Betty 
Worden (642-0824).  You do not have to give your name.  Call Betty if you can help with the prayer line. 
 
ENL— English Now and Later classes are on Tuesdays, at 9:30 AM in the school Annex.  If you have any ques-
tions please contact Mary Rhoten @ 765-617-1791 or 765-387-0138. 
 
SOUP KITCHEN MENU “For I was Hungry and you gave me Food.”  (Mt 25:35) 
 The Catholic Community of Anderson encourages everyone to bring any of the following food items to 
church and place them in baskets during the weekend Masses on October 27/28:   
15 oz. cans of diced potatoes; Stick or package of butter; Onions; 1 lb. package of frozen ground beef; Package 
of American cheese; Box of saltine crackers; 29 oz. or gallon size can of fruit 
 These items will be used to prepare 20 gallons of Cream of Potato soup and other menu items for 
the meals on Wednesday, October 31st. 
 
 

Save your Change!  
 Please put your change in the baby bottle you pick up, when leaving Mass today.  They will be collected 
the weekend of Dec. 15th and 16th.  The money raised will be used to serve women in crises pregnancies and 
their families and to support the upkeep of the Gabriel vans which are used to provide free ultrasounds and coun-
seling to these expectant mothers.   
 
 
 Journey into the heart of St Therese of Lisieux's Little Way with the 33 Days to Merciful Love Book 
Study. Our six week study will begin on Monday, November 5th at 6:30 in the Holy Cross North school annex - 
Adult Meeting Room at St Mary and conclude with our Consecration to Divine Mercy on Saturday, December 
8th. We may all agree that we are in need of Mercy as is our whole Catholic Church. Please consider joining in 
this study of Mercy and may God grant us His Mercy. To register or with any questions contact Janice Storey at 
644-8467 or janicestorey9@gmail.com so books can be ordered. 
 
 Reúnanse en una preparación de 33 días para la Consagración Mariana. En seis semanas leeremos y refle-
xionaremos sobre cuatro grandes santos marianistas y aprenderemos a acercarnos al corazón de Jesús a través del 
corazón de María. Comenzaremos el jueves 8 de noviembre a las 7:00PM en el anexo escolar del norte de Santa 
Cruz en Santa María y concluiremos con nuestra consagración a Jesús a través de María en la fiesta de Nuestra 
Señora de Guadalupe. Para registrarse o con cualquier duda contacte a Gaby Cazares (765) 635 6348...  este ta-
ller necesita libros que pueden ser ordenados si usted gusta. 
 
 The Victoria Guild Christmas Corner Bazaar is at St. Vincent Anderson Regional Hospital on  
November 2nd, from 9 AM to 3 PM.  This event will include over 30 vendors, our delicious Bakery products, 
florals, and the latest fall fashions from our Gift Shop.  The Christmas Corner Bazaar is held in the back half of 
the cafetería.  Also, our raffle this year includes a one week stay at French Lick Villas for up to 8 guests, HD TV, 
Amazon Echo Plus, Kindle Fire Tablet, and many more prizes.  Raffle tickets may be purchased from any Victo-
ria Guild Board member or at the door the day of the event.  You do not have to be present to win.  Valet parking 
will be available. Come join in the fun.  
 
 “40 Days for Life” update:  Since the campaign began on September  26th, 158 babies have been  
saved from abortion.  Keep your prayers and acts of reparation going for the continued protection of life at all its  
stages.  Thank you. 
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                    South Campus                                                           North Campus                                                 
                    Pre-3 thru Grade 1                                                    Grades 2 thru 8 
                    2825 Lincoln St.                                                         325 E. 11th St.  
                    765-642-8428         www.holycrossschool-anderson.com      765-642-1848 
  

 

United in faith and rooted in Catholic identity, Holy Cross School encourages students to 
achieve their personal best in academics and model Christ in service and faith.  

 
 

WELCOME BACK STUDENTS AND STAFF OF  
HOLY CROSS SCHOOL! 

 
 
 

Young Church 
 

Anderson Catholic Young Church 
High School Youth are invited to gather at the assembly hall at St Ambrose on Sunday,  

 November 11th from 2-3:30 PM.  Hope to see you there! 
 

Sunday Religious Education 
SRE Class Sunday, Oct. 21st—10:35-11:25 @ Holy Cross North 

 

Clases de Catecismo Dominical 
Clases de catecismo dominical, 21 de octubre-10:35-11:25 @ Holy Cross North  

 
 

Guerin Catholic High School  
 Sunday, October 21st at 1:00 PM In the St. Ambrose Assembly Hall, staff from Theodore Gue-
rin High School will present an information session for anyone interested or curious  about sending a child 
or grandchild to Guerin Catholic, It will last about 30 minutes and all questions are welcome! 
 Sunday, October 28th 1-3:30 PM join us at our  Open House kickoff, followed by student and 
parent-led tours through our classrooms, Grotto, cafetería, chapel, outdoor courtyard and more!  Meet 
teachers and administrators while getting a first-hand look at our 72 acre campus.  Observe our students in 
action in a science lab or Fine Arts studio, and check out our many athletic, student life, and campus minis-
try opportunities.  Families and all grades welcome!  Register at GueriCatholic.org  



DESDE EL PASTOR 
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Queridas Hermanas y Hermanos en el Señor: 

 

Durante su reciente viaje a Irlanda, el Papa Francisco habló sobre la importancia de la familia. 
Aquí están algunas de sus palabras. “La Iglesia es una familia de familias, y su papel indispensable para 
el desarrollo de una sociedad fraternal e inclusiva. El testimonio de amor conyugal por parte de parejas 
de todas las edades fueron los verdaderos "puntos de luz" de estos días. Sus historias nos recuerdan que 
el amor conyugal es un regalo especial de Dios, para cultivar cada día en la "iglesia doméstica" que es la 
familia. ¡Cuánto necesita el mundo una revolución de amor, una revolución de ternura que pueda salvar-
nos de la cultura actual de lo provisional! Y esta revolución comienza en el corazón de la familia ". 

 
El Papa enfatizó que debemos escuchar y escuchar "el conmovedor testimonio de familias que han 

sufrido mucho debido a la guerra, familias renovadas por el perdón, familias que el amor ha salvado de la 
espiral de la adicción, familias que han aprendido a Use los teléfonos móviles y las tabletas adecuada-
mente y dé prioridad al tiempo que pasen juntos. El valor de la comunicación intergeneracional y el papel 
específico de los abuelos en el fortalecimiento de los lazos familiares y la transmisión del tesoro de la fe. 
Hoy, es difícil de decir, pero parece que los abuelos son molestos. En esta cultura desechable, los abuelos 
son "desechados"; son empujados a un lado. ¡Pero los abuelos son sabiduría, son el recuerdo de las per-
sonas, el recuerdo de las familias! ... Los jóvenes y los niños deben hablar con sus abuelos para continuar 
la historia. Por favor no descartes a los abuelos. 

 
 Queridos hermanos y hermanas, el Encuentro Mundial de las Familias fue una experiencia recon-
fortante y profética, compartida por muchas familias comprometidas con el modo de matrimonio y la 
vida familiar del Evangelio; Familias de discípulos y misioneros, levadura de bondad, santidad, justicia y 
paz ... El ideal es la familia unida. ¡Que tenga éxito!” 
 

En mi vida, uno de los regalos más altos que Dios ha dado ha sido mi familia. De niños nos ense-
ñaron a respetarnos mutuamente ya apreciar los tiempos que tuvimos juntos. Nos enseñaron a enseñar 
con el ejemplo y a ayudar a otros a conocer en su vida el significado de ser parte de nuestra unidad. 
Aprendimos que ninguno de nosotros lo tiene en total; Pero, juntos lo tenemos todo. Oremos para que el 
Espíritu de Dios continúe bendiciendo a nuestra familia parroquial y nos permita apoyarnos unos a otros 
para que Cristo esté entre nosotros.  

 
La paz sea contigo, Monseñor 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


